
Well, the PICC line is gone and my family said I am getting back to my lovely self! (kind of). I am 
gaining strength after surgery and have really enjoyed preaching the last couple of Sundays without 
being completely exhausted afterward.  The Lord blessed once again this year for our church's 6th 
anniversary service. We decided to go a little bit more low-key this year keeping it to our local 
people with 67 in attendance and a cookout after the service.  Bro. Chris and Diana Harris and their 
children were here to help with preaching and music. They are always a blessing when we get to 
see them.  Their youngest daughter, Ashlynn, (who is Deaf) will be the flower girl in our daughter's 
upcoming wedding and she is VERY excited. She is quite the pistol and we hope she doesn't do 
cartwheels going down the aisle!

We had a big day on Mother's Day with 24 mothers in attendance.  We praise the Lord that two 
Deaf mothers made a profession of faith in Christ after the service. We also had various gifts 
for them but handed out a few special ones to the mothers who faithfully bring their children to 
church every Sunday. We love the young people at our church and try to find ways to include them 
in the services. We pray that their hearts stay tender to God's will.

Please pray as we begin our afternoon services starting this Sunday. Many of our folks come from a 
long distance and it's hard to come back in the evening. We will begin with one-on-one discipleship 
classes and go from there. Thank you for your continued prayer and support.  You are appreciated!
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